
Evaluation Subcommittee Meeting 
10/13/2016 

Name Role Email Address Present   
Absent 

Monica Walker Payne Evaluation Staff Lead walkermm@upmc.edu Present 
Maria Silva Family Partner Tri-Chair Msilva@alleghenyfamilynetwork.org Present 
Mark Durgin System Partner Tri-Chair MBDurgin@YorkCountyPA.gov Present 
Jase Elam Youth Partner Tri-Chair jelam@prysmyouthcenter.org Absent 
Melissa Bible Committee Member mrbible@eriecountypa.gov Present 
Bryon Luke Committee Member Bluke@childandfamilyfocus.org Absent 
Dr. Gordan Hodas Committee Member gordonhodas@hotmail.com Present 
Andy Kind-Rubin Committee Member akindrubin@verizon.net Present 
Tim Truckenmiller Committee Member tim.truckenmiller@adelpoivillage.org Present 

Rand Coleman Committee Member randcoleman@gmail.com 
Absent 

Karan Steele Committee Member BFHWife@hotmail.com 
Absent 

Lisa Milan Committee Member lmilan@co.greene.pa.us Present 
Alice Chrostowski Committee Member achrostowski@eecaremgt.org Present 

Dan Fisher Committee Member dfisher@childandfamilyfocus.org 
Absent 

Steve Freas Committee Member sfreas@hsao.org 
Absent 

Wendy Luckenbill Committee Member LuckenbillWL@upmc.edu Present 
Wendy Pennington Committee Member wendy.pennington@adelphoi.org Present 

Alex C. Knapp Evaluation Staff Support Knappac2@upmc.edu 
Absent 

Corey Ludden CIT Staff Support luddenc@upmc.edu Present 
Amanda Clouse Evaluation Staff Support clouseam@upmc.edu Present 
Will McKenna Evaluation Staff Support mckennawh@upmc.edu Absent 
Jill Santiago PA SOC Marketing pasocjill@gmail.com Present 

 
Standing Meeting will be the 2nd Thursday of the month from 9:00 to 10:30.  

• Introduction of members, and welcome to Wendy Pennington. 
• Update on the data dashboard software and roll-out plans 

o Briefing on the iDashboards.   
o Information will be county specific when open as a dashboard to SOC counties.   
o There will be limited number of login, and some counties may need to share access.   
o Discussed the need for a descriptive menu to make user/reader friendly.   
o First phase of data is about HFW, and it is detailed from Contact notes.   
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o Started with contact notes in January 2015, and there has been about 40,000 contact 
notes.   

o It was suggested to have some additional training meetings, including some Staff of PA 
SOC.   

o Suggested doing this at the live December meeting at the YFTI Advisory Board.   
 

• Review of the final data report from the first SOC grant that just ended on September 30th 
(attached) – this includes both 12 month and 24 month outcomes on HFW/SOC 

o 51 families made it through 12 months and a smaller portion made it through the 24 
months.   

o The report was reviewed in brief.   
o Jill has been working with SAMHSA Social Marketing to see what others are doing as 

well.   
o With the data, is the goal to get more counties involved in HFW, or is it something else? 
o Is showing detail on the fidelity as important as the outcomes and the demographics.  

Or is the fidelity more a means of detailing this for counties that may be interested.   
 Overall, we are over the national mean, and maybe that is a better overall 

message.   
o Wendy L. mentioned that this information can tie in to what is being studied as the state 

and MCO level.   
o Suggested if there was a way to see if there was a reduction from the 6.6 services at the 

beginning of the process, to the end outcomes study as this can show some cost savings 
and outcomes for the county and MCO.   

o The methods to get information out can be paper, website, and social media, and needs 
to detail the need, and the outcome.   
 It was suggested that we consider the use of QR Codes.   

• Brainstorm ideas for how to get our data out in the world 
o Provide our Social Marketer with some ideas for which data to share and in what 

formats – Jill Santiago will be joining our call and is looking forward to hearing any ideas 
you have! 
 How can we get this data out to the masses?   

• Jill would like to try to meet with people and find out what is helpful to 
them – have them test out ideas in their home counties to see how 
people react.   

• This includes doing different brochures, information on the website.   
 

o Update on upcoming conference presentations/proposals 
 We are presenting a poster about SOC and HFW at the American Academy of 

Child and Adolescent Psychiatry (AACAP) conference at the end of the month! 
• Several people will be presenting in New York regarding the work being 

done and how it can relate to work done by Psychiatrists.   
• Monica will attach the PDF of the poster to the minutes. 

 Tampa Research and Policy conference proposals are due on October 28th and 
we will be submitting three proposals: 

• HFW outcomes data poster (very similar to the AACAP poster) 
• Healthy Transitions – presenting with Utah and Kentucky about how to 

use data dashboards 



• YFTI – HFW and peer support (partnering with Child and Family Focus) 
• YFTI has presented here for several years.   

• An FYI - our YFTI Evaluation team was contracted by Allegheny Family Network to conduct a 
Needs Assessment to understand the education, support, and social needs of families raising 
children with mental health challenges.    We conducted focus groups, key informant interviews, 
and an online survey.  Check out the final report here: 

o http://www.alleghenyfamilynetwork.org/afn-needs-assessment-final-report-8-15-2016 
• Gordon brought up a point.   

o Concerns that the most challenging and appropriate youth are receiving the HFW and 
being affected by SOC.   
 The numbers of referrals coming from Juvenile Probation, the Courts, School 

and Children and Youth.   
 Dr. Hodas has been consulting with the Children’s Bureau for complex cases, 

and youth that are looking at out of state RTF.  Only one youth was HFW 
utilized.   

 If these youth had HFW earlier, maybe other outcomes could have occurred.   
 This needs to be advertised better 
 Is there a lack of buy in from the system partners, and should they be really 

identifying the cases that are most appropriate.     
 Green County has been meeting monthly with County partners, to show the 

data on the outcomes, this resulted in a better partnership with CYF and even 
using Needs Based Budget funds to support HFW  - a great success!  

• Meeting was adjourned at 10:27 am.  
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